
JOIN THE KNIGHTS  

OF COLUMBUS  
FOR DAD’S BELGIAN WAFFLES  

SUNDAY JANUARY 22  

8 AM TO NOON 

DUTCHER GYM 
TICKETS $8 AT THE DOOR/ADULTS 

OR $6 IN ADVANCE (OFFICE OR A KNIGHT) 

CHILDREN 6-12 $6 AT THE DOOR 

CHILDREN UNDER 6 FREE 

PROCEEDS GO TOWARD: 

BIRTHRIGHT AND ALTERNATIVES 



  St. Patrick Catholic Church   
Cedar Falls, Iowa 

 
January 22, 2023, Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
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Mass Schedule 
& Intentions 

For the week of January 22 

Reconciliation in the Church, Saturdays from 4 to 4:45 PM. 

Daily Mass in the Chapel Tuesday through Friday.  

Reconciliation in Father Ivan’s office Tue-Fri at 11 AM. 

Mon 

Tue 

Wed 

Thur 

Fri 

Sat 

 

 

 

Jan   23 

Jan   24 

Jan   25 

Jan   26 

Jan   27 

Jan   28 

Jan   29 

No Mass 

11:30 AM Mass 

11:30 AM Mass 

11:30 AM Mass 

11:30 AM Mass 

  5:00 PM Mass 

  7:30 AM Mass 

  9:30 AM Mass 

11:30 AM Mass 

 

Linda Jones† 

Jim Mudd Sr. and Family 

Mary Franke and Family 

Dan Jordan† 

Glynn Noonan† 

Ron Funke† 

For the People 

Tom Caley† 

THE EUCHARIST IS A MYSTERY TO BE CELEBRATED 
This week’s column is the second in a three part series highlighting 

the Eucharistic Legacy of Pope Benedict XVI by Dr. Tim O’Malley, 

University of Notre Dame. 
 

Of course, most of us experience (as Benedict XVI notes) the Eucharist 

not as a series of intellectual propositions but a concrete, religious 

practice. We go to Mass. But if there is anything that has the potential 

to rip apart the Church right now, it’s a discussion of the Mass. 
 

Go into any parish in the United States, and you will find people with 

definite thoughts about how the Eucharist should be celebrated. It 

should include only chant, or it should never include chant. It should 

be done only in Latin or never in Latin. The priest should face the same 

direction as the people who are praying (toward the east) or the priest 

should face the people as he is praying. We should put up altar rails 

again, or we should take them all down. 
 

Benedict XVI had little patience with this kind of liturgical in-fighting. It 

once again misses what is happening in the Eucharistic mystery: the 

advent of Jesus Christ who comes, himself, to feed us with his Body 

and Blood as we remember and give thanks for what God has  

accomplished, living out through this prayer our primordial creatures 

made for praise. This is the mystery of love that we must actively  

participate in. Benedict XVI quotes from Vatican II on this point,  

reminding us that: 
 

“…the faithful ‘should be instructed by God’s word and nourished at 

the table of the Lord’s Body. They should give thanks to God. Offering 

the immaculate Victim, not only through the hands of the priest but 

also together with him, they should learn to make an offering of  

themselves. Through Christ, the Mediator, they should be drawn day 

by day into ever more perfect union with God and each other.’ 

” (Sacramentum Caritatis, no. 52) 
 

A Eucharistic Revival, therefore, will attend to the formation of the 

priest and the faithful alike in this kind of active participation. Active 

participation is recognizing that what we pray at Mass is intended to 

lead us more deeply into union with God and one another. We listen to 

Sacred Scripture, chewing upon the sweet words of salvation in the 

assembly with one another. We each make the offering of the  

Eucharist. The priest does so in the person of Christ and the Church 

and the assembly as the baptized faithful called to make their whole 

lives a return gift of love to the Father. 
 

Active participation, therefore, is less about teaching people more 

things about the Mass—telling people things about things. It is instead 

a spiritual formation, fostering in us the kind of disposition that leads 

us into fruitful celebration of the Eucharist. We must learn to listen to  

Continued, Benedict XVI and the Eucharistic Revival Part 2 

the Scriptures in the silence of our hearts. We must  

cultivate an awareness in our lives of the places where 

we need God’s love to come to us. We must celebrate 

liturgies that lead us into this kind of participation, 

where the drama of salvation is at stake in the  

celebration of the Mass.  
 

And yes, we need to reflect on the ways that God is  

acting among us in the Eucharistic rites, as Benedict XVI 

notes. We must undertake an education where each of 

us learns to live faithfully what we celebrate in the rites 

(cf. Sacramentum Caritatis, no. 64). Again, let me be 

concrete. I am a dad and a professor, a husband and a 

friend. When I go to Mass or pause before the Eucharist 

in a quiet chapel, I do not participate in this worship 

apart from these relationships that define me as a  

person. I bring them along with me. 
 

As a dad, I worry about my kids, whether they will  

pursue the good life rather than lead a life dedicated to 

pursuit of self-interest alone. I worry about whether as a  

husband my relationship with my wife reflects the love of 

Christ and the Church that is at the heart of the  

sacrament. I worry about my students, the anxiety that 

seems to control their lives. This is what I bring to the 

Eucharistic altar. All of this. I offer it back to the triune 

God. I pledge to make these spaces of worry in my life 

occasions of deeper conversion and love. Benedict XVI 

wanted this kind of active participation, and it’s precisely 

the kind of work we need to do to foster a Eucharistic 

Revival. 
 

Read more at https://www.eucharsticrevival.org/ 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION OPPORTUNITIES 
The Blessed Sacrament will be exposed in the St. Patrick 

Chapel Tuesday through Saturday from 8 PM to 9 PM.  

2022 to 2025 

https://www.vatican.va/content/benedict-xvi/en/apost_exhortations/documents/hf_ben-xvi_exh_20070222_sacramentum-caritatis.html
https://www.vatican.va/content/benedict-xvi/en/apost_exhortations/documents/hf_ben-xvi_exh_20070222_sacramentum-caritatis.html


FOUNDATION FOR THE FUTURE 

Today we share fantastic news for the future of Saint Patrick Parish. The 

vacant land north of the Parish Office is officially ours as of January 12th. 

Think of the possibilities that lie ahead! Adjacent land is in short supply and 

rarely available. With this purchase we have established a foundation for 

the future—a foundation for parish and education expansion and the ability 

to ensure development in our neighborhood is consistent with our needs 

and our mission. 

 

We also gained 26 parking spaces (14 south of Richardson's Funeral 

Home and 12 at 6th and Washington) and have avoided competition for 

nearby street parking with the elimination of a potential business and  

apartment building on the newly cleared land. 

 

As you may recall from the letter Father Ivan mailed to you in November, 

we first made an offer on this property 18 years ago. Our prayers have been 

answered. 

 

Parish leadership has been working behind the scenes to prepare for this 

exciting day and the future of our parish. As Father explained, the Archdio-

cese has extended us a line of credit for this campaign. While exploring the 

long-term possibilities this land brings, we have also considered near-term 

uses of the property, upcoming maintenance on our parish campus, and 

the existing CGS (Catechesis of the Good Shepherd) project we need to 

complete. We can’t forget the present as we consider the foundation  

for the future. 

 

As Father said, we will be starting a parish-wide campaign in 2023. The 

$1.5 million we need to raise includes the cost of the land, asphalt work on 

existing property, heating and some cooling at the Education Center, and 

still-needed funds for CGS expansion. Once detailed due diligence is  

completed on how best to use and develop the new land, a separate plan 

will be presented detailing future parish use. First things first, we need to 

pay for the land to establish our foundation for the future. We thank those 

who have already stepped forward with gifts in 2022 to provide a  

foundation towards our initial $1.5 million goal. 

 

Please consider how you can be part of the change and expansion the Lord 

has in store for us. If you would like to be on either our campaign or  

property development team, contact Pastoral Council Chair Laura Schaefer 

at lauraschaefer@q.com or Business Administrator Regena Huffman 

at rhuffman@saintpatrickcf.org. 

 

The committee will formally launch the initial financial campaign for the 

property and current needs in April, but donations and pledges for our  

three-year campaign are welcome at any time. Until then, for more  

Information, visit our Foundation for the Future Campaign page,  

saintpatrickcf.org/foundation-for-the-future. 
 

Campaign and Property Development Teams: 
Paul DiMarco, Tom Hoag, Laura Dobson, Regena Huffman, Justin Krieger, 

Danica Wilcox, Roger Kueter, Bill Ludwig, Lisa Ahern, Fr. Ivan Nienhaus, 

Laura Schaefer, Jon Wiebers, Carri Zehentner, Donna Bash, Brad Best 
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MINISTER ASSIGNMENTS 
SATURDAY January 28, 2023 

5:00 PM Mass 
Communion Ministers 

  Becky Carrier, Pam Schmitt,  

  Jon Wiebers 

Lector:  Jane Demmer 

Altar Servers: Volunteers needed 

Sacristan: Pam Schmitt 

Ushers:  Gary Winterhof, one volunteer 

Cantor:  Sarah Burke 
Keyboard:  Mary Citta 

SUNDAY January 29, 2023 

7:30 AM MASS  
Communion Ministers:   

  Bart and Martin Schmitz, Sylvia Witt 

Altar Servers: Evelyn, Oliver, and Solomon Schmitz 
Ushers:  Kirk Manfredi, Mike Vandendriessche 

Lector:   Rita Durchenwald 

Sacristan: Chris Draude 

Cantor:  Mark Hannasch 

Keyboard: Lisa Sevcik 

9:30 AM MASS 
Communion Ministers:  

  Christine Guevara, Dan Koenigsfeld,  

  Zach Shaver 

Ministers of the cup:  

  Dianne Layton, Roger York 

Altar Servers: Josie Best, Max Mudd,  

  Reid Waldschmitt 

Ushers:   John Hursh, Noah Regan 

Sacristan: Sara Dunbar 

Lector:  Matt Hein 

Cantor:  Henry Funk 

Keyboard: Marsha Nichols 

11:30 AM MASS  
Communion Ministers: 

  Dan Flaherty, Doreen Hayek,  

  Pam Schmitt 

Altar Servers: Ashton, Chase, and Trinity Jurries 

Lector:  Kevin Hemann 
Ushers:  Jeanenne and Perri Coffee 

Sacristan: Rosie Guerrero 

Cantor:  Cecilia Shutt 

Keyboard: Casey Tecklenburg 

If you cannot serve, please find a replacement. 

 

 
FOUNDATION FOR THE FUTURE CAMPAIGN 
 

Property purchase, initial site  

preparation, site engineering       $1,000,000 
 

Concrete and asphalt work  

(church lot, teacher lot,  

playground)                $45,000 
 

Roof, heating, and cooling  

repairs at Education Center                    $130,000 
 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd  

Expansion Project               $50,000 
 

Initial property development           $275,000 
 
 

FOUNDATION FOR THE  

FUTURE CAMPAIGN                      $1,500,000 
 

See a map of the new St. Patrick Property on 

Page 4. 

mailto:lauraschaefer@q.com
mailto:rhuffman@saintpatrickcf.org
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fsaintpatrickcf.org%2ffoundation-for-the-future&c=E,1,J4h0-E4Qu04uGMfpTKZnnjVvuquKb6tBMrrrY9-zhM8gum3vbVBOcI1J6h1Rxiizkbk94W1iLWg6ZdpssOBfwlEUgTW2UTV5vPmByrHNsQ,,&typo=1
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NEW SESSION OF GRACE WITHIN TO BEGIN 
Grace Within will be holding its next session on Thursdays from 7-9 PM 

starting January 26 in the conference room.  Grace Within is a 9-week 

spiritual journey created just for women. It is an opportunity for you to do 

something special for yourself, build your relationship with God, and meet 

some amazing women!  Cost is $45 (scholarships available) and space is 

limited. Registration forms are available at the parish office or by  

contacting Wendy Funk at 319-243-9582 or cffunkybunch@yahoo.com. 
 

SAVE THE DATES, ENJOY TASTY FOOD, HELP OUR YOUTH 
St. Patrick Youth Ministry will be hosting two tasty fundraisers in February, 

and they want you to save the dates. On February 11, they will host a  

spaghetti dinner from 5 to 8 PM in the Commons and Gym. On February 

21 they will be flipping flapjacks for a Fat Tuesday Pancake Supper from  

5-7 PM. Watch future bulletins for more information. 

WINDCOVE COMMUNION SERVICE 
Did you know that St. Patrick Church has 22 communion ministers who 

visit 110 parishioners in 15 assisted living and care facilities, hospitals, 

and homes? How would you like to be part of this important ministry? 

Pictured are residents Tracey Ryan-Wiering visits at Windcove in Cedar 

Falls. To find out more, call Deacon Al Weber in the parish office.  
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In Our Parish  

USE SCRIP AND SUPPORT THE SCHOOL 
Benefit St. Patrick School by using our Scrip 

program. Scrip will be on sale this weekend (January 

21-22) in the Narthex or you can email your order to 

scrip@cfcatholicschool.org. 
 

2022 GIVING STATEMENTS  
Your 2022 giving statements will be distributed by 

the end of January. If you have any questions, 

please call Justin in the parish office. 

Matthew 25 
MATTHEW 25 NEEDS FOR THIS WEEK 
Matthew 25 needs this week include: Toilet paper, 

body wash, shave gel/foam, baby formula, full size 

bottles of lotion, and feminine hygiene products. 

Cash/monetary donations are welcome as well. 

Monetary donations go very far for us at the  

Northeast Iowa Food Bank.  Thank you for your 

continued support of our St. Patrick Church  

Matthew 25 Ministry! 
 

MATTHEW 25 VOLUNTEER TRAINING  
Civil rights and safe food handling training will be 

held for all Matthew 25 volunteers Tuesday,  

January, 24 from 12 PM to 3 PM in the Commons. 

Unless you have completed these training courses 

through another volunteer opportunity, please plan 

on attending. Thank you! 

 

PRAYER AT CATHOLIC WORKER HOUSE 
St. Francis Catholic Worker House in Waterloo will 

have a prayer service on Tuesday, February 7 at 

7:00p.m.  The CWH is located at 321 East 8th 

Street, Waterloo.  All are Welcome!  

The Church is Pro-Life 
January 22 is a Day of Prayer for the Legal  

Protection of the Unborn. 
 

A great prayer for life is urgently needed, a  

prayer which will rise up throughout the world. 

Through special initiatives and in daily prayer, 

may an impassioned plea rise to God, the Creator 

and lover of life, from every Christian community, 

from every group and association, from every 

family and from the heart of every believer. 

—Pope Saint John Paul II, Evangelium vitae  
 

TWEET FROM POPE FRANCIS @Pontifex 
Brothers and sisters, let us not forget the battered 

people of Ukraine who are suffering so much! Let us 

stay close to them with our thoughts, with our help, 

and with our prayers.  

NEW ST. PATRICK CHURCH PROPERTY 
12 Parking Spaces        14 Parking Spaces 

Education 

Center 

Church/Gym/Commons 

mailto:cffunkybunch@yahoo.com
mailto:scrip@cfcatholicschool.org


CDA NATIONAL EDUCATION CONTEST 2023 
It is time for the Catholic Daughters of the Americas National Education Contest 

2023 and we hope all eligible youth will consider entering this year. 
 

All elementary/middle school (Gr. 4-8) students at St. Patrick School and 

Wednesday evening elementary/middle school (Gr.4-8) Religious Education 

classes are eligible. Students may be Catholic or Non-Catholic. 
 

Theme (Choose One): We walk by faith, not by sight  2 Corinthians: 5:7 

OR  When do I have to lean on my faith more than sight? 
 

Divisions & Categories: 

Division I    Grades 4-5 

    Essay, Poetry, Art, Computer Art 
 

Division 2    Grades 6-7-8 

    Essay, Poetry, Art, Computer Art, Music, Photography 
 

Entry rules and instructions for each category will come from your teachers. 
 

DEADLINE FOR ALL ENTRIES:  Monday, February 6, 2023 at 4 PM.   
 

ALL entries must be turned into: 

St Patrick School Office, Parish Office, or directly to your Faith Formation  

teacher. The 2023 entry form must be completely filled out and attached on the 

back side of the entry. 
 

For information or questions: 

Contact Chris Draude (breadbakercd@yahoo.com) or Donna Ketterhagen 

(dfkdmk@comcast.net), chairpersons for the CDA National Education Contest 
 

Thank you and good luck!  
 

ARCHDIOCESAN WOMEN’S CONFERENCE -- Saturday, January 28, 8:00-

1:30 PM, live video event. “Saying Yes to God” is the theme of this year’s  
virtual conference which includes keynote presentations by Marcia  
Lane-McGee and St. Patrick parishioner Jamie Rathjen. Learn more at:  

https://www.archwomensconference.org. 

 

St. Patrick is a gathering site for this year’s conference. Breakfast and lunch will 

be served. Cost is $10. Register via Realm. Call Deacon Al Weber for more  

information at 319-266-3523 or email at awreber@saintpatrickcf.org. 
 

TRIVIA NIGHT TO RAISE MONEY FOR VOCATIONS 
St. Edward’s parish invites you to join them in support of vocations while  

enjoying an evening of Iowa trivia, pizza, beverages, and fun. St. Edward's Trivia 

Night is Friday, February 17, at 7 PM at the Hilton Garden Inn in Cedar Falls. 

Register at sted.org/trivia-night-2023. 

 Sunday: 

 

Monday: 

Tuesday: 

Wednesday: 

Thursday: 

 

Friday: 

Saturday: 

Next Sunday: 

Is 8:23—9:3/Ps 27:1,4, 13-14 (1a)/1 Cor 1:10-13, 17/Mt 4:12-

23 or 4:12-17  

Heb 9:15, 24-28/Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4, 5-6/Mk 3:22-30  

Heb 10:1-10/Ps 40:2 and 4ab, 708a, 10, 11/Mk 3:31-35  

Acts 22:3-16 or Acts 9:1-22/Ps 117:1bc, 2/Mk 16:15-18  

2 Tm 1:1-8 or Tit 1:1-5/12/Ps 132:1-2, 3-5, 11, 12, 13-14/ 

Mk 4:21-25  

Heb 10:32-39/Ps 37:3-4, 5-6, 23-24, 39-40/Mk 4:26-34  

Heb 11:1-2, 8-19/Lk 1:69-70, 71-72, 73-75/Mk 4:35-41  

Zep 2:3; 3:12-13/Ps 146:6-7, 8-9, 9-10 (Matthew 5:3)/1 Cor 

1:26-31/Mt 5:1-12a  
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JA VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Junior Achievement of Eastern Iowa is a  

non-profit organization committed to  

educating students on financial literacy and 

work and career readiness. We are looking 

for volunteers to help teach the JA  

curriculum in a few classes at St. Patrick 

School this February and March.  

Volunteering is once a week for 5 weeks for 

40 minutes per class. We rely on community 

members to teach our activity-based  

programming and provide mentorship,  

expertise, and community connection to help 

students explore their boundless  

opportunities. No specific background or 

experience is required; you just need a  

passion for supporting the students at St. 

Patrick School. We provide all that you need 

to teach, and teachers are in the classroom 

to assist. If you are interested in volunteering 

or learning more, please email  

Kristine Grimm at  

kgrimm@cfcatholicschool.org or  

Beth Horan at bhoran@jaeasterniowa.org. 
 

CLOVER PATCH REGISTRATION  
Clover Patch Preschool registration is open 

for fall. Priority will be given to current school 

and parish families who apply before January 

25. If you need day care, don’t delay  

because it fills fast. Clover Patch serves ages 

three through five. Information and  

registration forms are available at 

cfcatholicschool.org/preschool. 

STUDENT GROUP OF THE YEAR 
On Tuesday January 10, a few members of 

the St. Patrick Catholic School Student  

Lighthouse Teams accepted the "Student 

Group of the Year" award from Leader Valley. 

With 26 Leader in Me schools in the Cedar 

Valley, this was quite an honor.  

Parish Office Phone : 319-266-3523 

Readings for the Week of January 22 

mailto:breadbakercd@yahoo.com
mailto:dfkdmk@comcast.net
https://www.archwomensconference.org/
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.sted.org%2ftrivia-night-2023&c=E,1,h1si6tLHzhp3m4I0TNzYohIb8_m3plnNdRPMSUsH_2YMt9lu--heZBwrToVncTxlSaITUYHz4XsMajbAVmbxCgp0xFKqwNYzlBJmxsht1SUN&typo=1
mailto:kgrimm@cfcatholicschool.org
mailto:bhoran@jaeasterniowa.org
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.cfcatholicschool.org%2fpreschool&c=E,1,EaYJciYOLhwl5hKAxtV_IA9aQyAR57clhgqhFHUbfG3NyaxKTdLDHJ5wCnsCNY1xBYny4OwYaqGLCzOGM1pfDlfkOspr9qMLZJOHSChvCd7y&typo=1


COFFEE AND DONUTS ON JANUARY 29 
There will be Coffee and Donuts on January 29 after 

7:30 and 9:30 Masses. If you are  

interested in setting up coffee and 

donuts for a Sunday, please sign up in 

the book in the Commons. You can 

also use this QR Code for 9:30. 
 

MORNING MEN’S STUDY GROUP 
The Men of St Joseph will meet on February 1 and 

have started a new study, Jesus: The Way, The Truth, 

The Life, from Ascension Press. The group meets the 

first and third Wednesdays of each month at 6 AM in 

the Commons. All men are welcome. Study materials 

are graciously being paid for by the KC’s. Thus there 

should be no cost to participants. For a trailer see 

https://youtu.be/RLU2nhFweGI. For more information 

contact Zach Shaver at (630) 200-8699 or  

zjshaver@gmail.com. 
 

CHOIR TO REHEARSE ON JANUARY 25 
The St Patrick choir will rehearse  on Wednesday, Janu-

ary 25 from 7-8 PM in the chapel. All are welcome. 
 

FATHER COLTER’S BIBLE STUDY  
Father Colter’s Tuesday morning Bible Study will meet 

on January 24 in the lower level gym. 
 

ALL MINISTRIES NEED VOLUNTEERS 
We want to extend an invitation to all of you to become 

a member of one of our ministries that help at  

weekend Masses.  Ushers, communion ministers,  

lectors, sacristans, musicians, and servers. There's  

something for everyone.  If interested in helping with  

any of these ministries, please call the parish office. 

It’s a great way to create “a holy moment.” 

 

CONFIRMATION REGISTRATION 
Registration for 2023 Confirmation is underway. All current 9th grade 

youth and those in high school who 

are Interested in receiving the  

sacrament in October 2023 are  

encouraged to Register via Realm. 

Registration will be open until  

January 31. For more information, 

contact Rosie Guerrero.  

  

YOUTH MINISTRY GAME NIGHT IS JANUARY 29 
There will be a Youth Ministry Game night on Sunday, January 29 from 

6-8 PM in the Youth Center. Any youth in grades 6-12 is welcome to play 

all sorts of games and take part in social activities. Pizza, snacks, and 

drinks will be provided. Feel free to bring friends. 

Pray For 
 

Family and friends of Don Franzenberg,  
brother  of Connie Mullan (John):  
 Don passed away recently. May 
 God’s love and fond memories  
 comfort you. May his soul and the 
 souls of all the faithful receive the 
 mercy of God. 
All discerning their vocations:  
 May God lead them to help  
 recognize how God is calling them 
 to use their lives and gifts in the  
 service of others as single, married, 
 religious, deacons and priests. 
All who are ill:  
 May God give them courage and  
 assistance.  

 

Online Registration Available 

JOIN TODAY  

www.SaintPatrickcf.org 

www.SaintPatrickcf.org Page 6 Parish Office Phone : 319-266-3523 

FIRST RECONCILIATION 
There were 61 children who 

received the healing  

sacrament of Reconciliation 

on January 12. We were joined 

by Frs. Colter, Diehm, Murphy, 

and Wathier who assisted Fr. 

Ivan with offering the  

sacrament. Our children were 

nervous but excited. The 

smiles on their faces after 

receiving showed God's work 

at hand. Congratulations  

children! We now prepare for  

receiving Christ in the  

Eucharist this spring. As the 

children left the 

church, parents 

dipped their 

fingers in the 

Holy Water from 

the Baptismal 

font, made a 

sign of the cross 

on their child’s 

forehead, and 

prayed a special 

prayer. 

https://youtu.be/RLU2nhFweGI
mailto:zjshaver@gmail.com
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Stewardship Reflection 
The watchword today is “immediately.”  Peter and 

Andrew, James and John all respond immediately 

to the call of 

Christ.  May I be as 

open to God’s call 

and as ready to use 

my talents in His ser-

vice as those first  

disciples were! 

 
 

CHS EUCHARISTIC ADORATION CHAPEL 

“God dwells in our midst, in the Blessed Sacrament of the 

altar.” (St. Maximilian Kolbe) If God is right here with us, it 

would be prudent of us to spend time with Him.  Visit the  

Perpetual Adoration Chapel located at Columbus HS. 

Consider a weekly, bi-weekly or monthly committed hour.  

Specific needs are Wednesdays at 2 AM (3rd and 4th weeks 

monthly), Fridays at 2 AM, and Saturdays at 4 PM. If  

interested contact Maria Pranger at 319-429-4920 or 

email cvadoration@gmail.com.  
 

2023 POLAND PILGRIMAGE  
Join Father Ivan Nienhaus, on a pilgrimage to Poland.  The 

trip to Poland is scheduled for July 3 – 11, 2023.  Cost out of 

Cedar Rapids is $4,104.00 which includes all meals,  

transportation, and many other sites. 206 Tours invites you to 

join us on a pilgrimage to St. John Paul II’s beloved homeland, 

Poland.  On this journey, we will walk in the footsteps of three 

great Polish saints: St. John Paul, St. Maximilian Kolbe, and 

St. Faustina, the Apostle of Divine Mercy, along with  

embracing the culture of the Polish people.  The trip to Poland 

will also include a stop at the famous Auschwitz  

Concentration Camp.  A post Poland pilgrimage (July 12-19) 

will include visits to the Shrine of the Infant of Prague in  

Prague, the Czech Republic, and Salzburg, home of the  

movie, The Sound of Music.  The post Poland pilgrimage will 

also include stops in in the beautiful cities of Vienna and  

Budapest.  This trip will invigorate your Catholic faith in ways 

that will last lifetime.   For a flyer or more information contact 

Mary Johnston at 319-560-5138 or email 

blessu45@gmail.com. 

The next Baptism class will be offered on: 
 

Monday, March 20 at 6:30 PM in the Commons.  

Register online (Under the “Get Involved” Tab, click on 

“Sacraments”) or call the parish office. Class is required for 

the first child only. 
 

Parents are asked to contact the parish office at 319-266-

3523 to schedule your child’s Baptism. Baptisms are  

conducted outside of Mass. 

Baptism Information 

www.SaintPatrickcf.org 

 
CONTACT INFORMATION  

ST. PATRICK CATHOLIC CHURCH & SCHOOLS 
 

705 Main St  Cedar Falls, IA 50613 

Phone: 319-266-3523 (Leave a message) 
If this is an emergency, call (563) 920-9585 
 

Parish Office hours:  
9:00 AM - 5 PM  Monday - Friday 
Email: office@saintpatrickcf.org 
SaintPatrickcf.org                                                
facebook.com/SaintPatrickcf 
 

Fr. Ivan Nienhaus, Pastor 
(319) 266-3523 
inienhaus@saintpatrickcf.org 
 
 

Deacon Al Weber, Pastoral Associate  
319-266-3523 
aweber@saintpatrickcf.org 
 

If you have something you would like included in the  

bulletin, please contact Jean Simmet, bulletin editor, at  

jsimmet@saintpatrickcf.org. The weekly bulletin deadline 

is 9 AM Monday morning. 
 

Staff contact information can be found at  

SaintPatrickcf.org  and cfcatholicschool.org      
 

ST. PATRICK SCHOOL & CLOVER PATCH PRESCHOOL   

Jon Wiebers, Principal 
319-277-6781 

jwiebers@cfcatholicschool.org 

www.cfcatholicschool.org  
 

COLUMBUS CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL 
3231 W 9th St, Waterloo, IA 50702 

(319) 233-3358  

www.columbushigh.org 
 

ST. STEPHEN THE WITNESS CATHOLIC STUDENT  

CENTER AT UNI 

1019 W 23 St Cedar Falls, Iowa 

www.ststephenuni.org   

or Phone:  319-266-9863 
 

Fr. Mark Murphy, Chaplain 

dbq303@dbqarch.org  
 

Paul Lee, Director of Campus Ministry 

p.lee@dbqarch.org 
 

Sunday Masses at 10:30 AM and 7 PM. 

Daily Mass is at 4:30 PM Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday 

when Father Murphy is available.  

Wednesday Prime Time Mass is at 9 PM.  
 

Call or visit the website or Facebook for the most up to 

date information. 

mailto:cvadoration@gmail.com
mailto:blessu45@gmail.com
http://www.cfcatholicschool.org
http://www.columbushigh.org
mailto:dbq303@dbqarch.org
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“Locally Owned Tax Service”
Michael E Brannon, CPA • 319-553-0015
809 W. 1st Street, Suite A • Cedar Falls, IA 50613

Richardson 
Funeral Services
Mike Sulentic • Don Richardson

Paul Van Gorp

615 Main	 266-3525

Fix Tire
1145 Donald St., Waterloo 

234-4649
Dan & Sharon Fix - Parishioners

Dr. William Maiers
Greenhill Family Dental

266-1433

Concrete Specialist for over 50 Years

Commercial
Residential
Rubber Wall Waterproofing
319-232-4000 234-6122 

Serving All Your Concrete Needs

Mike Hulme
319.232.6122

319-277-4690	 www.odonnellhardware.com

“The Helpful Hardware Folks”

O’Donnell             Hardware
703 East 18th Street • Cedar Falls, IA

Maid - Rite Shop
116 E. 4th Street

Cedar Falls - 319-277-9748
Hours: 7AM-4PM Mon.-Sat.

319-277-9357
Shingle Roofs - Siding - Windows - Doors 

Part of Black Hawk Roof Company Inc.

HARRIS CLEANING
SERVICE & SALES, INC.

* Brian * Tim
Family Owned & Operated
Since 1960 - Fred J. Harris

Waterloo          235-6647

Riley’s Floors
Carpet/Rugs - Ceramic Tile 

Luxury Vinyl Tile & Plank – Wood
3230 Marnie Ave. • Waterloo, IA 

rileysfloors.com	  233-9911
 Steve Riley &  Donny Sallee

SHAWN E. REESE, D.D.S., M.S., P.C.
526 Bluegrass Ct. • Cedar Falls, IA 50613

Placement of Dental Implants
Treatment of Gum Disease

Periodontal Maintenance Services

266-3393

MICHAEL CRALL,
D.D.S., M.S.

ORTHODONTIST
266-4029

Iowa’s only recipient of Carlisle’s
Perfection Award -2000/2019

319-277-9355
Buy or Sell, Go with Danielle

Danielle Morris 
319-231-4175

Your Trusted Realtor for Life

Curran Plumbing Inc.
                                                          Since 1996

Water Heaters • Remodels • Repairs

$5.00 OFF  WITH  THIS  COUPON

233-0353
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www.dentremovalcedarfalls.com

Kitchens  •  Bathrooms
Granite & Quartz Countertops

Entertainment Centers
Free Estimates

1930 Main St. • Cedar Falls, IA
319-266-6654

www.cabinetsgalore.com

FEREDAY 
HEATING & COOLING

Cedar Falls - 268-9110

KNUTSON 
Chiropractic Clinic
7th & Main Streets | 266-1838

Town & Country
HOME IMPROVEMENT CENTER

• Windows/Doors • Residential & Commercial Flooring  
• Siding • 3-Season Rooms • Cabinets/Countertops 

4920 Dubuque Rd. 
Scott Staebell	  (319) 235-9565

“Thanks to St. Patrick Parishioners for your patronage.”

 Chris Fereday, John Monaghan
319-234-8888  • www.pdcm.com

 Much more than just RENTAL..
New & Used Equipment SALES
Large & Small Engine SERVICE

Propane Refill, Chain Sharpening, and more!
Waterloo (319) 234-4421 • Cedar Falls (319) 277-4421

(319) 260-2160
1806 Waterloo Rd 

Cedar Falls, IA 50613
Bibles, Rosary Beads, 
Special Occasion Gifts

impactmt.com

Cathy Rottinghaus, lmsw 
Mental Health Therapist

319-290-5518

cathy@bridgescommunityservices.com

Commercial & Residential Window Glass Replacement 
Custom Glass Showers • Custom Glass Fabrication 

Aluminum Entrances & Storefront

5436 Nordic Dr. Ste A ,Cedar Falls IA
(319) 266-6961 

alliedglassproducts.com

Iowas Source for
Professional Glass Service

DINE IN • TAKE OUT • DELIVERY

Via Sofia’s
5312 University Ave 

Cedar Falls

319-242-8074 
ViaSofias.com

PASTA • PIZZA • SUBS • SALADS

communitybt.bank
319.291.2000 MEMBER FDIC

Heating & Air Conditioning
Dan Knipp  319-287-5858
www.airserviceshvac.com

JIM BENDA
Real Estate Services

319-239-2600

Open 6 Days a Week | Closed Sundays
1607 La Porte Rd   319-232-0351
3819 University Ave   319-236-1111

Join the Knights of Columbus
 Charity • Unity • Fraternity

COUNCIL 4516
Sign up at www.kofc.org/joinus

or Contact Grand Knight Mark Meier at
kofc4516gk@gmail.com

Lawn Care
Jack Phillips • Parishioner 

319.415.2180

2227 College St. • Cedar Falls, IA2227 College St. • Cedar Falls, IA
319-266-2306319-266-2306

Order Online Today!Order Online Today!
www.copyworks.comwww.copyworks.com

2227 College St. • Cedar Falls, IA

319-266-2306
Order Online Today! www.copyworks.com

323 Main St, Cedar Falls | 319-266-1705

www.LRJewelers.com

Brad Jacobson, CLU, ChFC

319-277-4134
4919 University Ave

Cedar Falls

www.peters.build

Guiding Star believes every person deserves excellent healthcare. Our centers 
offer specialized, integrated services for women’s health and wellness including 

Adolescent Body Education, Fertility Care, Pregnancy, Birth and Postpartum 
Support, Miscarriage and Infant Loss Support and Mental Health Counseling.

	 Cedar Valley - (319) 232-2695 	 Marshalltown - (641) 351-4041
	 danielle@guidingstarcedarvalley.org	 director@guidingstarmarshalltown.org

FAYTHE KUBIK 319-232-7594  
GREAT  D.J. & Dance Lessons

Perfect for Weddings & All Events!

www.FaytheKubik.com

 
 

277-2202
125 Main Street • Cedar Falls

Specialists In The Art Of Travel

Formerly ManorCare Waterloo

A new way to
healthcare is here.

201 W Ridgeway Ave, Waterloo 

319-234-7777
www.promedicaskillednursing.org/waterloo

Deeds Real Estate
Assisting with your Real Estate needs

Carole Deeds Broker/Owner

319-231-8640
carole@deedsrealestate.com
www.deedsrealestate.com

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME Terri Roe
 

troe@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x5897

CHRIS FISCHELS
COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL REAL ESTATE

319-830-5000
chris@CRFRE.com

319.234.5000


